
 
Memorandum 
To: Papio-Missouri River Natural Resources District Programs Projects and Operations 

Subcommittee 
From: Paul W. Woodward, PE, Groundwater Management Engineer 
Date: November 4, 2019 
Re: Groundwater Monitoring Joint Funding Agreement with USGS 

The purpose of the Platte and Elkhorn River Integrated Water Monitoring study was to gain a 
better understanding of the interaction between the Platte River, the Elkhorn River, and the 
alluvial aquifer between them.  Objectives of the study were to quantify gains or losses from 
each river, determine the capability of the Elkhorn River to receive groundwater flow, and better 
estimate a timing of flow between the two rivers.  The recently published report from USGS is 
available at: https://pubs.er.usgs.gov/publication/sir20195048. 

Through various methods, the study was able to determine rough quantities of gains and losses 
and provide data on where and how much flow is gained in the Elkhorn River.  One challenge 
during the study period was the nearly continuous above normal flows in the Elkhorn River.  
This higher than normal flow likely affected (reduced) flows being gained by the Elkhorn River 
and most definitely affected any timing calculations about how the groundwater elevations react 
to higher than normal flows in the Platte ending up as additional baseflow in the Elkhorn. 

As a result, recommendations from the study suggested that groundwater monitoring across the 
valley continue in order to improve understanding of timing and water movement between the 
Platte and Elkhorn River.  The location of the six existing groundwater monitoring sites is shown 
in Figure 1. 

A Joint Funding Agreement between the USGS and the District has been prepared to have 
USGS continue the operation of these six groundwater monitoring sites and is attached.  A 
detailed cost breakdown for each site is also attached for reference.  The total cost for all six 
sites is $17,390 and the USGS would provide cooperative funding of approximately 25% (same 
as last year).  The duration of the agreement is for one year, from Oct. 1, 2019 to Sept. 30, 
2020. 

Staff recommends that the subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that the 
General Manager be authorized to execute a Joint Funding Agreement with U.S. 
Geological Survey for a total cost to the District of $13,040 for the continuation of 
groundwater monitoring in the Platte and Elkhorn River valley, subject to changes 
deemed necessary by the General Manager and approval as to form by District Legal 
Counsel. 

https://pubs.er.usgs.gov/publication/sir20195048
https://pubs.er.usgs.gov/publication/sir20195048
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FIGURE 1 - STUDY AREA MAP
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